
1

Griffen Sukkaew

From: The Goose Hangar <grumman703@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, May 5, 2025 7:12 PM
To: House Transportation
Cc: Rep. Chuck Kopp
Subject: HB 136

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Members 
 
The railroad’s easement crosses private property owned by hundreds of Alaskans.  
 
There are two issues here: (1) the property owner’s right to use the easement crossing the owner’s property in common 
with the railroad and (2) other possible easement uses. HB 136 has to do only with the first of these. In fact, the bill does 
not mention other uses. It mentions only that the state policy is that an owner use is allowed so long as it doesn not 
interfere with the railroad’s use.  
 
This is simply how easements work. A good analogy here would be a utility easement across your property. Many of you 
have grass growing in the utility or some other non interfering use, such as a driveway or garden.  This bill simply sets 
that as a policy.  
 
Whether or not another type of use is permissible in the easement is a completely separate issue from HB136.  
 
John Pletcher 
South Anchorge  
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Griffen Sukkaew

From: annoulagray@yahoo.com
Sent: Tuesday, May 6, 2025 5:57 AM
To: House Transportation
Subject: Support for HB 136 and opposition to Fish Creek Trail connector project 

 
 
 
 
Dear Committee, 
 
I would like to express my support for HB 136.  As a home owner in Anchorage for the past decade and frequent user of 
the trail systems, it seems that solving more pressing problems around the city, such as the homeless crisis, should be 
prioritized over investing in new trails for recreational use.  With the continually increasing tax burden falling on the 
homeowners in the city, it seems reasonable to permit weighted input over control of Alaska railroad right of ways to 
those homeowners.  I fear the planned Fish Creek Trail connector will become another prime area for homeless camps, as 
seen on the Chester Creek, Coastal, Ship Creek, and other trails in the city. This will specifically compromise the safety of 
users of the section of the Coastal Trail between Westchester and Kincaid that sees considerably less homeless traffic than 
the more accessible parts of the trail  Additionally, with the burden of the cost of mitigation and crime fighting falling on 
the shoulders of those paying property taxes, failing to pass HB 136 will result in continued increases to our property 
taxes.  I urge you to pass HB 136 .   
 
 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
Anne Gray 
747 O St 
Anchorage, AK 99501 
719-930-5728 
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Griffen Sukkaew

From: Francesca A <frescachez@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, May 5, 2025 4:25 PM
To: House Transportation
Subject: I support HB136

 
I support HB 136.  Please protect the property owners that are leasing/permit from the railroad easements.   
 
 
Francesca Allegrezza.  
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